
Tracy, Mary 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK 
Monday, January 12, 2015 11:22 AM 
Tracy, Mary 

Subject: FW: Amendments to APR 11 as proposed by WSBA's MCLE Board 

Here is another one for you. © 

Kvw T vr.ho-u.le:t 
Receptionist/Secretary 

Washington State Supreme Court 

Kristine.triboulet@courts.wa.gov 

360-357-2077 

From: William J Weissinger [mailto:bill@sanjuanlaw.com] 
Sent: Monday, January 12, 2015 11:11 AM 
To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK 
Cc: 'Mimi Wagner' 

Subject: Amendments to APR 11 as proposed by WSBA's MCLE Board 

Dear Justices: 

I support the amendments as proposed by the WSBA's MCLE Board. 

I live on San Juan Island, a five hour trip (including ferry travel) from Seattle, and when I attend a live CLE in Seattle I 
must spend the night before in Seattle to be sure of getting there on time. I therefore support webinars, and non-live 
CLEs, such as offered by pre-recorded CLEs, and I urge you to liberalize the requirements to remove all"live" CLE 

requirements. 

On a broader note, I first practiced law in Massachusetts, beginning in 1982, which did not then, and still does not, 
impose any CLE requirements. Washington State's "parental" approach, which assumes that attorneys won't take CLEs 

unless forced to do so, fails to produce better attorneys than Massachusetts produces, costs substantially more to 
administer, and encourages a thought process that if one has satisfied one's CLE requirements one has learned as much 
as one ought, which of course is not necessarily true. I support Massachusetts' policy: attorneys that are conscientious 
will always take what CLEs they need, and attorneys who are not conscientious won't learn from them regardless of 

what requirements you impose. I therefore urge you to drop all CLE requirements. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bill Weissinger 
bill@sanjuanlaw.com 

Phone(360) 378-6234 
Fax (360) 378-6244 

www.sanjuanlaw.com 
Office Hours: Monday- Friday, 9:00 to 5:00. Client appointments scheduled Monday through Thursday. 
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This email is sent by a law office and contains information that may be privileged and confidential, or protected by the 
work product doctrine. If you believe that it has been sent to you in error, do not read it. Please notify the sender that 
you have received the message in error, and then delete it. To comply with IRS rules, we must tell you that if this 
message contains advice relating to federal taxes, that advice was not intended to be used, and cannot be used, for 
avoiding penalties that may be imposed under federal tax law. 
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